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ASSOCIATION OF UNIVERSITY CHIEF SECURITY OFFICERS
NOMINATIONS FOR THE POST OF VICE CHAIR
In April 2025, the current AUCSO Vice Chair will take over as Chair of the Association for two years. A new Vice Chair is therefore required and in accordance with the AUCSO Constitution, nominations are now requested from members for the role of Vice Chair. 
Role of Vice Chair

The Vice Chair will support the Chair in all their duties and deputise for them as required. The Vice Chair will play an active part on the Executive Board.
Role of Chair

The Chair is the senior representative of the Association, responsible for overseeing its activities and its efficient and effective performance. They should seek to raise the profile of AUCSO and protect its interests by representing the Association at meetings with government agencies, conferences and working groups as required.

The Chair leads the Executive Board which is compiled of Regional Chairs, Treasurer and Chief Operating Officer.  The Chair maintains and drives the progress of the Association through its Business Plan.


The Chair should maintain a continuous working relationship with the members of the Executive Committee and the principal officers of the Association i.e. the Chief Operating Officer (COO), and Treasurer as well as sharing responsibilities, where appropriate with the Vice Chair and COO.

Vice Chair Eligibility
Essential: 
· Must be a direct employee of a member institution.
· Must be employed primarily at a senior level in a security role at a member institution. 
· Must be able to demonstrate that his or her employers will support their Vice Chair/Chairmanship in terms of allowing reasonable time for AUCSO duties.
· Will have served on the Executive Committee within the last two years.

· Ability to travel both within the UK and Internationally.

Desirable:
· Will have regularly attended and actively participated in AUCSO Regional Meetings/Conferences.
· Active participation on special interest groups SIG’s or task and finish groups related to AUCSO business.

Should the Vice-Chair/Chair leave the employment of a University or HE/FE College, they will be required to immediately relinquish their post. 



Excerpt from the AUCSO Constitution and Rules: 


7. Executive Committee - Officers 

a. The AUCSO organisation is UK based and therefore for geographical and logistical reasons, both the Chair and Vice-Chair should be able to travel to regular meetings in the UK. They must be employed or contracted by an HE/FE establishment.

b. The Executive Committee will be made up of the Chair and Vice Chair together with one elected representative from each of the regions (see ‘Regions’ paragraph below). All members of the committee will be directly employed by member institutions. These officers will be responsible for the organisation, management and administration of the Association and for representing AUCSO to other Institutions or outside agencies. The Executive Committee shall meet and correspond regularly (usually quarterly) to exchange information, feedback of minutes from meetings attended, plan future events, monitor finances and ensure members are kept informed of key events and information. 

c. The Vice Chair is expected to hold office for a period of two years, following appointment by the members at the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the Association. He or she will automatically be appointed Chair following the outgoing Chair standing down, for a period of two years. Regional officers will be appointed for two years and may then stand for re-election. 




NOMINATION FORM FOR THE POST OF VICE CHAIR APRIL 2025 APRIL 2027
I would like to nominate the individual below for the post of AUCSO Vice-Chair commencing in April 2025, followed by Chair of the Association from April 2027– April 2029. 

The nominee is aware of this commitment, is willing to stand and has inserted/enclosed their résumé. 

	Nominee:
	

	Name
	

	Job Title
	

	Institution
	

	Email address
	

	Résumé: (this should be no more than 300 words, include details of relevant experience and reason for seeking election to the position of Vice Chair/Chair.)


	Proposed By:
	

	Name
	

	Job Title
	

	Institution
	

	Email address
	

	
	

	Seconded By:
	

	Name
	

	Job Title
	

	Institution
	

	Email address
	


Once all nominations are received, all AUCSO member institutions will be invited to vote for the new Vice Chair via email. The vote will be formally ratified at the Annual General Meeting in April 2025. 
This form must be submitted by email to coo@aucso.org by the closing date of Sunday 15th December 2024.
